



PO Box 1340 Lakeview, OR 97630-0178 USA 541.947.2018 CollinsWood.com

April 6, 2020

BY EMAIL (KENZIE.BILLINGS@STATE.OR.US)

Kenzie Billings Air Toxics Project Manager Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 Portland, OR 97232

Re: Extension of Submittal Deadline for Modeling Protocol and Risk Assessment Work Plan

Dear Kenzie:

In follow up to my email earlier today, I am requesting a 2 week extension of the submittal deadline of the modeling protocol and risk assessment work plan for our Lakeview facility. One of the key people working on the project is battling a severe respiratory infection. We do not want to push that person during this critical time to work on our materials as opposed to resting and getting healthy. They are not replaceable with another person unless we want to face further delay. We have made good progress to date on our submittals and this request reflects the current health crisis, not any lack of dedication to meeting our deadlines. Therefore, we believe that this request complies with OAR 340-245-0030(3).

Please let me know if you have any questions about our request.

Very truly yours,

Howard Hughes

cc: Tom Wood